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December 29, 2011 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
Re: Case 11-G-0539 – Filing by The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid NY 
 to extend the acceptance of applications for National Grid NY’s Business Incentive 
 Riders and Area Development Rates 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
Attached for filing electronically with the Commission are the following tariff leaves issued by 
The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid NY (“the Company”) to become 
effective January 2, 2012: 
 
   Fourth Revised Leaf No. 94 
   Sixth Revised Leaf No. 107 
   To Schedule for Gas – P.S.C. No. 12-GAS 
 
This filing is in compliance with the Commission’s Summary of Recommendation issued on 
December 20, 2011 approving the Company’s request, with modification, for a three-year 
extension to continue to accept applications for its Area Development Rate (ADR) and Business 
Incentive Rate (BIR) through December 31, 2014.  These leaves contain the revisions to include 
a requirement for any new customers in existing buildings to have an energy efficiency audit 
performed in order to qualify for either ADR or BIR.  The audit must be performed within six 
months of applying for the program and must be performed by either New York State Energy 
Research Development Authority (NYSERDA); some other governmental authority that 
administers energy efficiency programs; an independent third party; or Customer personnel 
capable of conducting a comparable audit. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (718) 403-2975 or 
Dawn.Herrity@us.ngrid.com. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Dawn Herrity 
Pricing Specialist 
 
/dmh 
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